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1.
Purpose
To update the Committee on recent developments and work in progress in the Public Transport Department.

2.
Service Issues

2.1
Trolleybus Contract Finalised 

A new contract for trolleybus services has been negotiated, at a cost of $1.865 million per year.  This compares with the previous contract of $2.35 million per year.  However, it has also been agreed that Stagecoach Wellington will increase its fares by an average of 12% in the near future.  This will be the first increase in Adult fares in Stagecoach’s operating area since May 1990.  Full details will be made available to Councillors as soon as they are finalised.

2.2
Newlands and Churton Park

The proposed bus route changes which the Committee was told at its last meeting would be introduced in April this year are now unlikely to occur until later in the year.  Details will be included in the Councillors’ Bulletin once they are agreed with Newlands Coach Service.

2.3
Kapiti Coast

...
The first stage of the bus route changes on the Kapiti Coast, which were also reported to the Committee in November, are currently scheduled to be introduced during March.  A draft of the public notification which will be released shortly on the website and directly to households in the affected area, is attached to this report (Attachment 1).

2.4
Wainuiomata

...
Changes to the arrangement of school buses within Wainuiomata, including the awarding of a small contract to Southbus Ltd, has generated a certain amount of heat, mainly from schools and parents who have been unaware of the Regional Council’s involvement in the provision of transport services.  A copy of the public notice is attached (Attachment 2).

2.5
Christmas and New Year Services

...
A copy of the Christmas and New Year timetable arrangements is attached (Attachment 3) for the Committee’s information.  Preparing this document was more time-consuming than usual last year because of the “Millennium” celebrations, and the document was released much later than usual as a consequence.  However, the special free bus services operated from 9.00 pm on New Years Eve until early on New Year’s morning (which the Committee was informed of in the report to the November 1999 meeting) appear to have been a huge success.

Stagecoach Wellington operated approximately 200 trips over a 10-hour period, which carried more than 8,000 passengers – an average of more than 40 passengers per bus.

3.
Customer Satisfaction Surveys

...
This year’s surveys are likely to take place during March.  Last year’s questionnaire is attached (Attachment 4).  There is some scope for changes to the questions, should members of the Committee have particular issues they would like to have surveyed.

4.
Timetables on the Internet

The largest project which is underway in the department at present is the publication of all the Region’s timetables on the Council’s website.  It is hoped that the site will available for Councillors to view during the Committee’s meeting.  It will go on-line within the next couple of weeks, once final proof-reading has been completed.  Further development work needs to be done to include, for instance, an interactive database showing school bus services.  The site’s address will be www.wrc.govt.nz/timetables.

5.
Communications

Covered as appropriate under each item.

6.
Recommendations
That the report be received and the information noted.
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